## From the Manager

Greetings San Pedro and Valley High Community,

To comment on the concerns of the Residents, I would like to take this opportunity to address Covid-19 and the effects it is having on the Park.

At the time of this writing there have been 8 positive results within the community. Of these 8, only 2 are still in the hospital. The other 6 are, to my knowledge, doing well and cleared of their quarantine.

To slow the spread of the virus I have officially canceled all activities in the park until further notice. The buildings will remain open to Residents and RV guest at this time. Please refrain from large gatherings (more than 10), wear a mask and practice social distancing. There will not be a Newsletter or Calendar printed for January.

We have stopped taking new reservations for RV Sites as well as Short Term Drive-ins. Everyone with a reservation is being contacted in advance and asked to quarantine when they arrive or cancel their reservation.

The Park Office will remain open; however, the door will be locked. If you need assistance please call or knock on the door. If it becomes necessary for you to enter the office you will need to wear a mask and remain behind the Plexiglas.

We hope that these precautions will help control the spread of cases here in the community.

Thank you, Ken.